
Dwight A. Baird, Sheriff 

1102 Cornell Lane Yorkville Illinois  60560 

Phone: 630-553-7500   Fax: 630-553-1972 

www.co.kendall.il.us/sheriff 

            

Office of the Sheriff                                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Ready to Protect, Proud to Serve 

For Immediate Release

Date:   February 12, 2019 

Contact:  Detective Sergeant Mitch Hattan  

Phone:  (630) 768-2868 
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Inmate Found Deceased in Kendall County Jail 
 

On Tuesday, February 12, 2019 at approximately 12:08a.m., a Kendall County Sheriff’s Office 

Correctional Deputy was conducting a routine safety check when they found Sean Michael 

Hannon (31 year old male from the 8000 block of Claridge Drive in Joliet) unresponsive with a 

bed sheet tied around his neck and slumped over in a seated position on his bunk.   

Lifesaving measures were immediately initiated by deputies and Bristol/Kendall Fire was 

summoned to the Sheriff’s Office.  Upon arrival of the Paramedics, they took over lifesaving 

efforts in an attempt to revive Hannon, however they were unsuccessful.  At approximately 

12:49a.m., Hannon was pronounced deceased.   

The Sheriff’s Office will continue investigating this incident with the assistance of the Kendall 

County Coroner’s Office.   

Hannon has been in custody at the Kendall County Sheriff’s Office since Friday, February 8, 

2019 for possession of a controlled substance by Will County Cooperative Police Assistance 

Team. Hannon was scheduled to be released from custody on Monday, February 18, 2019.   
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